OFFICE OF THE CHANCELLOR

2 - - -

October 28, 1937

Dr. F. C. Allen Department of Physical Education University of Kansas

Dear Forrest:

Dean Schwegler has shown me your note concerning the use of the gymnasium for the Kansas Teachers Association. I am sorry that this meeting interferes with your class schedule. The matter can be taken up before the next meeting of the Association.

Meanwhile, you understand that all state organizations have certain specifications as to space and the like which we attempt to satisfy. It is a highly competitive situation. And we, of course, must do what we can to continue to attract such meetings to this campus. But we shall do all we can to protect our academic schedule.

Cordially yours,

EHL:R

Chancellor